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National Federation of the Blind of the UK (NFBUK)

Reg. Charity No. 236629 (England & Wales) SC 040134 (Scotland).

Fed News

Issue 07 March 2013

                        Welcome to Fed News:

Welcome to the 7th edition for Fed News and many thanks for all the contributions sent in for publication. 

Please keep all your articles and reports coming in.  Please mark submissions ”For Fed News.”
The deadline for submission for the May issue is Friday 25th April.

Bill Campbell, Fed News Editor.

Executive Council News:

AGM and Conference:

We are pleased to inform you that the 2013 Annual General Meeting and Conference will be held in Glasgow on Saturday 20th July.

West of Scotland Branch had offered to host the event and this was accepted unanimously by the Executive Council at their meeting on 30th January.

I understand that the last time the conference was held In Glasgow was in 1988, 25 years ago, during the Glasgow Garden Festival.

Glasgow as a city has changed massively since then. Gone are the old metal bashing industries like ship building along the Clyde and a continuous programme of regeneration has changed the city into one of the most attractive tourist and conferences city’s in Europe.  See the link below to give you a flavour of the wonderful cultural and entrainment venues in “The Dear Green Place” that is Glasgow. 

http://www.tripadvisor.co.uk/Attractions-g186534-Activities-Glasgow_Scotland.html#TtD 

The event will be held in the Premier Inn, Elmbank Gardens, Charing Cross next to the Kings Theatre and only a short walk away from Sauchiehall, The Royal Concert Hall, Buchannan Street and Galleries.  Glasgow Central Railway Station and Queens Street Railway Station are a 5 minute taxi ride from the venue as is Buchannan Bus Station.  All of these stations have direct links to all parts of the UK. 

Provisional timings are from 10 am to 3.30 - 4 pm. The hotel can provide accommodation for participants on the Friday (and Saturday if desired). Currently, the rates are as follows: Friday 19 July £50 per room (accommodating up to 2 people) and the Saturday £73 per room. Breakfast costs £8.25 per person. The booking of accommodation is something entirely between each participant and the hotel and not the Federation. It may be possible to secure rooms at a rate from £29 upwards but this rate varies daily and needs to be booked online at: www.premierinn.com. The call centre telephone number for bookings is: 0871 527 8000.

 

It has been suggested that a conference dinner and networking event should be held on the Friday or Saturday evening. Will Branches/participants please notify me through the office of their preferred evening by 5 March at the latest.  The cost of this event would need to be met by each participant.

 

Glasgow can be reached by plane to either Glasgow International or Prestwick airports. Between Glasgow Airport and the city there is a coach shuttle running every 10 minutes with a journey time of approximately 25 minutes; fares are £6 single and £8.50 weekend return.  From Prestwick there are 4 trains per hour to Glasgow Central rail station, with a journey time of approximately 40 minutes. The hotel is only about a £3-4 taxi ride from Central Station.

 

Trains: direct trains run from London & the West Midlands direct to Glasgow Central. Trains on the East coast route arrive into Edinburgh Waverley, where passengers can change onto the Scotrail shuttle to Glasgow Queen street rail station. Trains run every 15 minutes with a journey time of 50 minutes. If people are using this route, it is suggested you purchase your ticket to Glasgow Charing Cross station because Charing Cross is only 1 stop from Queen Street and only takes 2 minutes at most. The Premier Inn is immediately adjacent to Charing Cross station. Coaches run from all over the country to Buchanan Bus Station, from where it is a short taxi run to the hotel. The fare is about £3.50.

 

Could Branches notify us of the names of their representatives/observers by the 1st April?  This will help us organise the event better.

We look forward to seeing you all in Glasgow.

Bill Campbell

Acting General Secretary.

Branch News:
London:

Better Bus Announcements:

At its Annual General Meeting on Saturday 5th January, London Branch passed the following motion on bus announcements:-

"London Branch of NFBUK acknowledges the great benefit and reassurance of audible announcements to passengers on London buses of next stop plus route number and destination; but regrets that there is still no such audible indication for people waiting at bus stops.  The Branch urges Transport for London to provide audible announcements so that waiting passengers can know when their bus has arrived at the stop."

On-board audible announcements have been provided on London buses now for several years as standard.  I presume that the presentation of these announcements is being copied in other parts of the UK as the transport authorities gradually roll out their installations.  But, as you heard in the words of the motion, the London presentation of information fails to tell passengers waiting at the stop what bus has arrived.

A lot of us have been hoping to discover that we have a local talking bus stop.  However, local residents would probably just not put up with that, just as they have complained about evening announcements on suburban railway platforms.  I have in mind a solution that would be less intrusive and could be delivered via the existing system on the buses.  It would involve mounting an external speaker on each bus near the front door.

Imagine waiting at a stop that is served by two or more routes.  At present when a bus stops for you, you have to step onto the bus and ask the driver what route this is.  Quite likely, just as he tells you, the on-board announcement begins to recite the route number and the doors slam shut - too late to get off if you've drawn the wrong number.  So the solution is to re-program the on-board system to recite the route number through the external speaker as soon as the front door opens.  That can't be too hard to achieve because with modern technology programming is almost everything.

I mentioned those residents who don't like the noise of public announcements or, for that matter, bleeping crossings.  I think the short announcement on an external bus speaker will be shielded by the side of the bus and to an extent by the bus shelter, if there is one.  Also, the drone of the bus engine at the back of the bus, will help to mask the speaker sound.  The volume of the external speaker will not need to be too loud because the announcement of the route number needs mainly to be heard by the people approaching the front door.

In my experience, officials in London seem unwilling to contemplate changes to the present system of audible bus announcements.  I welcome comments on my proposal from any members and Branches of the Federation.  All being well, I plan to raise it with other organisations and eventually propose it formally to Transport for London.  I would hope that, as a result of our campaign, all UK bus users will be able to hear announced the bus they require when it pulls up at the stop!

Karl Farrell

Nottingham: 

Annual General Meeting 2013, Chair’s Report:

Lisa Jones.

Unavoidable circumstances in the personal lives of Officers meant the Branch completed less activities in 2012.  However, we still sent Representatives to various committees, submitted reports to Fed News, organised 2 socials and participated in consultations.

It is fair to sum up this year as restructure, consultation and alarming acts against blind and partially sighted people.  The City Council’s Community Equality Forum restructured in the summer and became the Equality and Fairness Commission.  The new structure has each Protected Characteristic group represented by an Advocate, with Liz Silver elected as the Deputy for people with Disabilities and Jo Mossman as Advocate.  Kay Dear and Lisa Jones have continued representing the Branch on the Disability Involvement Group.  Our member, Jane Hawthorn, represents another organisation on the Tram discussion group.  The various representatives have reported issues throughout the year.

In the early part of the year we spent a meeting discussing the draft criteria for Personal Independence Payment, which will replace Disability Living Allowance for those aged 16-64.  Parliament passed the Welfare Reform Bill and we await the post-consultation final criteria.  Lisa Jones joined around 50 Federation members in a meeting with Maria Miller, then Minister of State for Disabled People, on 21 May.  A comprehensive report was circulated and can be summed up in a general refusal to understand the issues raised with her.  However, an RNIB Head of Department suggested to me her promotion indicates the Government thinks she has done a good job.  In light of this I doubt there will be much change.  However, Stuart Jones, Liz Silver and I joined 100,000+ people on the anti-cuts march in London on 20 October.

Nottinghamshire Royal Society for the Blind changed its name towards the end of the year to My Sight Nottinghamshire and Ian Keatley, their named person on our Meeting Venue Funding Agreement, left the organisation.  It was disappointing Branch members did not join in their fundraising events but I am pleased we agreed a £150 donation.  The Guide Dogs for the Blind Association restructured into Mobility Access Centres, including Community Engagement Officers to co-ordinate campaigning.  Vicky Coleman visited the Branch in this capacity in July.  Our other guest speaker this year was Val Humphries, Honorary General Secretary, who came in September.

In November the people of Nottinghamshire elected Paddy Tipping as its Police Commissioner.  Liz Silver and Stuart Jones represented us at the Hastings meeting.  We hope Mr Tipping will put measures in place to avoid Nottinghamshire Police Officers causing unnecessary distress to blind and partially sighted people, similar to that in Lancashire where a white cane was mistaken for a Samurai Sword.

At the RNIB Members’ Forum to discuss the next 5-year strategy 2 alarming incidents came to light and enhanced my concerns attitudes towards people with disabilities are changing for the worse.  The first was a local individual who walked into an open car door on their way home from work – the occupant labelled the person “scrounger”.  The second was a hotel owner’s physical attack on a Guide Dog Owner for daring to bring a Guide Dog onto the premises.  The positive point from this is the Guide Dog Owner won their case.  I am aware some feel these are one-off incidents but I fear we are at the tip of an iceberg where the administration, with media help, turn the public against disabled people as a whole.  It is inappropriate to give an opinion regarding an alternative Administration.

2013 will see the effects of the Welfare Reform Act begin to bite and challenging times for our members.  It is fair to say many of our members are on low incomes or in a single-income household.  The cuts may have a direct impact on the ability of members to attend meetings.  To this end we must concentrate on recruitment and fundraising to ensure the Branch can continue to function.  In the middle of the year the Branch agreed a proposal to pay one-way travel costs but this still may be too little for some.  On a positive note we look forward to organising a re-union of former and existing members to celebrate 20 years of Nottingham Branch.

Around June 2013 there will be a full review of our Agreement with My Sight Nottinghamshire following staff changes and a significant deficit in their 2011-12 accounts.  Preliminary discussions have indicated they are hoping we will do more recruitment and concern for the amount they are paying for our room.  To this end time has come to have an informal Reserves Policy whereby we can cover the cost of our room for 6 months and one year’s Capitation Fee.  In the event of a decision to close the Branch these reserves would pay for our room whilst we progressed closing down procedures.  A decision on expenses for socials will depend on the amount of remaining funds available.  The impression received from discussions with My Sight Nottinghamshire is we must look more professional.
Scottish Central Branch:
There will be a Branch Gathering on Saturday 28 September at Discovery Point Dundee.  Branch members, friends and prospective members all welcome. Details later.
We are proposing Pat Onions to receive the Grimshaw Award at the NFB Annual General Meeting in Glasgow. To jog your memory this is what the award is about:
This award is presented either to a blind or partially sighted person with some particular achievement to his/her name or to a person who has contributed significantly to the welfare of blind or partially sighted people. 
Pauline Topham.

West Midlands:

Proposed Shared Space Birmingham:
By Mike Hughes

I sit on a number of committees all of which seek to improve the life and living experience for the disabled in Birmingham, with of course my main focus being on the Blind.

At one such meeting in November a senior planner from Centro, (the local Transport body), revealed almost by accident in a very casual way that a “table top” was to be installed in the heart of the city.   As you can imagine, he was immediately challenged by the representatives of Guide Dogs, RNIB and myself, and whilst all sorts of euphemisms were used the words “Shared Space” were finally admitted as the title of the project.   To be known as One Station, the walkway is planned to link Moor Street and New Street stations.

After the meeting I made contact at Director level at Centro and had an informal meeting a few days later with this Director.   He was, to say the least alarmed at our) concern, and promised to ensure that disabled people and especially the Blind and V.I community were fully consulted and involved.  He also pointed out that they were preparing a full planning application so our involvement was very timely.

Today, 14th January 2013 a workshop was held with interested parties invited to a presentation and discussion with the Birmingham City Council Transport dept, The Highways Dept, Centro and the architects who are designing the scheme.  

To say that this was a very pleasant experience and an unexpected opportunity is an understatement, they had clearly listened to our initial arguments, had been stunned by our intimate knowledge of Warwick, Exhibition Road (which has now been rebuilt incorporating all of the proposals that were ignored) and numerous other schemes around the country where local authorities have also ignored the disabled community and produced unsafe, and in our opinion unworkable schemes.

We, on the other hand were presented with a basic scheme that incorporated all of our surface coatings and finishing requests, offered texture for long cane users as well as contracts for guide dog users.

There was to be a fully controlled pedestrian crossing for those who need added protection when crossing the road, having established that there would be more than 60 bus movements per hour through the Shared Space, plus delivery vehicles and an unknown number of black cabs.

Far from having to fight we were being offered all of the safety controls we asked for, all of the elements like kerb heights were included, in short, our immediate and decisive action had shown that by being involved from the start of such a project we were able to ensure it was planned and constructed in a way that ensured the disabled were included, not excluded.

The Architects asked for lots more advice as to why I ,as a long cane user navigated the area the way I did, also asking why a guide dog user did things slightly differently.  They also agreed to wear the eye masks so that for a short period they could experience our world.

Have we won?  I would say we have won the first battle, we have designers and scheme funders on side, but we still have to convince Planners and the full City Council, so there is still a long road to travel.

I would suggest this shows that The National Federation of the Blind, working with the Guide Dog Association and RNIB are clearly a formidable group.   It also shows that if you are involved locally in what’s going on in your community, making a few phone calls, writing some letters or sending an Email can make a difference, ensuring that your voice and the voice of other disabled groups can be heard, and that we are fully included.

More to follow: this whole scheme will take close to 5 years to finish. Congratulations to Centro, Birmingham City Council and the Architects for listening, and understanding the real issues that the sensory disabled community face.

West of Scotland:
Report for period November 2012-January 2013.

November: Achievements: At the NFB 2012 AGM, West of Scotland and Scottish Central Branches were awarded, jointly, the President’s Cup. The award was made for their production of a campaigning policy statement which had been circulated around all prospective Parliamentary Candidates in advance of the 2011 Scottish Parliamentary Election. This had been considered to be a unique and innovative move which others should try to emulate.

The Branch has responded to consultations, e g the Responsible Parking (Scotland) Bill, now being sponsored through the Scottish Parliament by Sandra white, MSP, and members were encouraged to do likewise. 

Members were pleased to congratulate their Secretary, Douglas Gilroy, on being re-elected Vice President of the NFB. They were also pleased to nominate Douglas for the vacated position of NFB President. Since then, further congratulations are due to Douglas in respect of his being so elected.

NFB 2013 AGM: Members confirmed their intention that it would be in the interest of all that AGM’s should take place at various locations throughout the UK. Not least in their reasoning was that it would give Individual members of each host Branch the opportunity to network, meet and get to know members from other Branches, staff and Volunteers from Head Office as well as members of the EC. It was noted that hosting an AGM would in effect be making a donation to Head Office.

In December Branch members and guests enjoyed a very nice Christmas Dinner and social event on 1st December in the Griffen Arms Pub and Restaurant, Glasgow.  At this Event, we arranged for one of our now customary ‘Bring and Buy’ fund raising auctions. We were pleasantly surprised to find that other customers at the venue participated in the sale.  We were further delighted and grateful to one particular customer, who was not a branch member or guest, who donated £50.00 to Branch funds.

Branch AGM 12th January, 2013: Margaret Cowie, Branch Chair, reported that although West of Scotland Branch was a small group, everyone belonging to it was very dedicated and worked with great camaraderie  in forwarding the aims, objectives and activities of the organization, both at EC and Branch level. This, in large part, is the reason why the Branch had such a successful year, both from fund raising and other perspectives.

Sincere congratulations were conveyed by all members to our Chair, Margaret Cowie, on her award in the 2013 New Year Honours List. Margaret has been awarded an O B E in recognition of her services to charity.  Margaret has been heavily involved in many aspects of charity work throughout the UK for many years and the award is very well deserved. 

 2012 is the first year for several years that the Branch has managed to end with a funding surplus. It is to the great credit of the membership as a whole that this was achieved. Along with prudent management and careful control of spending, the members worked very diligently to maximize income through, for example:

· Their participation in ‘Flag Day’ collections,

· Group and individual members making appeals to other organizations, e g church congregations.

· Bring and Buy events and auctions at Branch meetings.

· Donations by Individual members.

In keeping with this attitude, the Branch has continued to make donations to NFB Head Office and others where considered worthy and affordable. ‘Others’ include Playback Recording Services who record and distribute the West of Scotland Branch tape.

In common with other Branches, West of Scotland Branch debated at length the matter of Head Office financial resources and responded to the consultation on same. West of Scotland is now in the process of implementing the recommendations arising from this process.

Jim McKay, Assistant Secretary.

TRIBUTE TO OUR NEIGHBOUR LILY:

Our neighbour Mrs Lilian Oldknow sadly died at the age of 91 on February 4th in Southend Hospital.

One of the big problems for me as a Blind person is to read the post. For 20 years Lily came over to our house and read the daily post. She also filled in hundreds of claim forms for me for my travelling expenses for my voluntary work. This was no easy task and yet Lily never got it wrong.

Lily would come on holiday with us each year and would make sure we did not miss out on anything. Reading menus and signs that we could not see.

Lily enjoyed her time at the Salvation Army in Leigh and the Wednesday Club at Chalkwell Park Methodist. She also attended services at  St Andrews Church.

Lily was a very active member of the Southend branch of the National Federation of the Blind and was our minute secretary for many years.

Lily also acted as my sighted guide to meetings and conferences in this country and abroad.  On one trip we went to Vienna and the only place we could find for our lunch was a McDonalds. Lily was so excited as she had never been in a McDonalds and really enjoyed the service they gave us.

Without the help and support that people like Lily give me and my husband we could not carry out all the voluntary work that we do.

We thank God for Lilies life.   

Any one who would like to attend her funeral please contact me for details. Any donations in memory of Lily can be sent to me for the Southend branch of the National Federation of the Blind.

Jill Allen-King O.B.E.

Telephone 01702 477899.

Coventry driver cleared over "Shared Space" tragedy which left OAP dead.   David Bates.

A BUS driver was NOT to blame for the death of a pensioner knocked down at a "confusing" new junction in Coventry city centre, a court has ruled.

David Thompson, a 71-year old partially sighted man died a month after an accident on a controversial "shared space" junction in Hale Street Coventry in January 2012, just after traffic lights had been removed.

Bus driver Mr Robinson was formally acquitted after a witness gave evidence to the court and the prosecution decided not to proceed with the case.

Police said that the decision not to carry on with the trial came after a witness said the "shared space" was so confusing it was inevitable 

there would be an accident.   One passenger on the bus had earlier told 

the trial people had been confused at the new junction. She said: 

"People don't know where to cross or which direction traffic is coming from.".

A Coventry councillor confirmed that traffic lights are being removed from several locations in the city centre with the aim of improving safety and traffic flow.

Abridged from Coventry Telegraph  30 January 2013.
Pat’s lobbying trip to London:

FROM PAT ONIONS:

Wednesday 6th February saw some of Pat's Petition team at Westminster to meet Liam Byrne (MP and Shadow Minister for Work and Pensions) and Anne McGuire (MP). Thank you to all of you who sent messages of support which we handed on to Liam. The meeting was very successful.

Liam is determined that he will give us an Opposition Day Debate as soon as he can, calling for a Cumulative Impact Assessment - if possible before the budget.

We are all aware how thick and fast the cuts are raining down and that so many more cuts are due to be implemented in April. So this is a matter of urgency and we have to be prepared to move on this as soon as we get the week's notice

If you have had any experience of assessment under the new benefits, or faced any cuts to your services or any changes whatsoever – please WRITE to your MP. Tell him about the debate and ask him to speak. Tell him about what happened to you and make sure s/he has all the evidence s/he needs to speak.

Let’s all work together and make sure the debate really drives home the need for a Cumulative Impact Assessment. This level of attrition on the support for disabled people and carers has to stop.
A totally different group has realised the dangers of the so-called “Welfare Reform” and produced the following e-petition. As it is a different petition, we can all sign up to it! Please sign if you can and tell others about it.  It had reached 20,000 when this was written.

Petition: We call for a Cumulative Impact Assessment of Welfare Reform, and a New Deal for sick & disabled people based on their needs, abilities and ambitions…

Responsible department: Department for Work and Pensions. 

Sign the petition at   http://epetitions.direct.gov.uk/petitions/43154 

Personal Independent Payments:

By Department for Work and Pensions:

Personal Independence Payment (PIP) will replace Disability Living Allowance (DLA) from 8 April 2013. It will apply to all new claimants aged 16 to 64 and existing DLA claimants who are aged 16 to 64 on 8 April 2013 or reach age 16 after that date.

If you are entitled to DLA, you will be asked to claim PIP at some point from October 2013, but most people won’t be affected before October 2015.

PIP is designed to help people meet the extra costs that come from having a long-term health condition or disability. By long-term condition we mean ill-health or disability that is expected to last 12 months or longer.

PIP will be made up of two parts (components), a Daily Living component and a Mobility component. Each component will have two rates; standard and enhanced. PIP isn’t affected by income or savings, it’s not taxable and people can get it whether they’re in or out of work.

The proposed benefits rates for 2013/14 for Daily Living component are £79.15 for the enhanced rate and £53.00 for the standard rate. The proposed rates for the Mobility component are £55.25 for the enhanced and £21.00 for the standard.

What is the timetable for PIP replacing DLA?

The Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) is introducing PIP in stages over a number of years. Existing DLA claimants will be asked to claim PIP at some point from October 2013, but most won’t be affected before October 2015.

· From 8 April 2013 – DWP will take new claims to PIP in a controlled start area – postcodes affected are: BL, CA, CH2 and CH3, CW, DH, DL (except DL6, DL7, DL8, DL9, DL10 and DL11), FY, L, LA (except LA2 7, LA2 8, LA6 2 and LA6 3), M, NE, PR, SR, TS (except TS9), WA and WN.

· From 10 June 2013 – National rollout of new claims starts.

· From 7 October 2013 – Reassessment for PIP begins for DLA claimants reporting a change in their condition, young people turning 16 and those reaching the end of fixed period DLA awards who have not yet received a DLA renewal letter.

· From October 2015 – Reassessment of remaining DLA claimants starts.

What are the benefit rules for PIP

To qualify for PIP, you will have needed help with extra costs caused by a health condition or disability for three months or more and be reasonably likely to need help for the next nine months.

You must have spent at least two out of the last three years in Great Britain before you can claim PIP.

There are special rules for people who have a terminal illness and are not expected to live for more than six months. DWP will deal with these claims faster and there will not be a need for claimants to attend a face-to-face consultation, or to fulfil the three month qualifying period. Claimants who qualify under special rules will automatically receive the enhanced rate. What will happen if you make a claim to PIP?

To make a claim, you should phone the DWP new claims phone line. The call will only take a short time to complete. You will also be able to make a claim using a textphone. If you are unable to use the phone because of a health condition or disability, someone else can call on your behalf. You need to be with the person calling and be able to give DWP permission to speak to that person on your behalf. Paper claims can be used by exception only.

If you already get DLA and decide to claim PIP then DWP will continue to pay your DLA until they make a decision on entitlement to PIP. If DWP find you are not entitled to PIP, your DLA will stop. If you are awarded PIP, DWP will make sure there are no gaps between benefit payments, so long as you send in the information that is needed when DWP ask for it.

How will DWP decide if you are entitled to PIP?

Once you have made a claim to PIP, DWP will ask you to complete a form where you can describe how your health condition or disability affects you. You will also be asked to include any supporting evidence you have available to you, and to provide DWP with details of the health professional who is best placed to provide advice about you and your situation. Most people will be asked to attend a face-to-face consultation with a health professional as part of their claim but this may not be needed. 

DWP will use all this information to decide if PIP can be awarded. Many people currently claiming DLA will be entitled to PIP, and depending on their circumstances they may get more, the same or less benefit than they currently get.

If you are awarded PIP, your award will be reviewed over time to make sure it continues to help meet your needs.

Can PIP entitlement be used as a way to get other benefits and services?

PIP will provide a passport or gateway to, other benefits, premiums and schemes in DWP, subject to other qualifying criteria being met. In many cases you must receive a particular rate or component of PIP to be entitled to additional support. These include Motability Scheme, Non-dependant deductions in Housing Benefit (HB), Localised Council Tax Reductions (LCTR), Employment and Support Allowance (ESA), Income Support (IS) and Job Seekers Allowance (JSA); and Severe disability premium in income related benefits.

You will also be able to use your PIP award letter as proof of being entitled for some other benefits and services such as Blue Badge and concessionary travel schemes.

Where can I find more information?

You’ll find a simple summary of PIP and what’s happening when online at www.gov.uk/pip. There will soon be more information about how to claim PIP and the phone numbers to call.

The website also features an online PIP checker that uses a date of birth and post code to work out how and when you might be affected: www.gov.uk/pip-checker.

Atos subcontracts tests for new disability benefit to NHS:

Number of NHS trusts reported to have been contracted to help carry out assessments for personal independence payment

· Ben Quinn 

· The Guardian, Sunday 17 February 2013 20.08 GMT 

Atos, the company contracted by the Department for Work and Pensions to carry out medical assessments of people claiming benefits, has subcontracted elements of the work back to a number of NHS trusts in England.

The subcontracting of the NHS by Atos in Scotland prompted questions last year from MPs over whether it represented value for public money for the state to contract work to a private company if the work was then outsourced back to the state sector.

A number of NHS trusts south of the border are now reported to have been contracted by the company to help carry out assessments for a new disability benefit, the personal independence payment (Pip), which is due to replace the disability living allowance from 2013. The government aims to cut spending on the benefit by 20% over the next three years.

University College London, King's and York will deploy thousands of health professionals to carry out the assessments, according to the Financial Times.

It emerged last October that Atos Healthcare had appointed the Scottish healthcare provider NHS Lanarkshire's occupational health arm, Salus, to help carry out assessments for Pip.

Lanarkshire NHS will receive £22m from Atos to carry out the work until July 2017. Atos won contracts worth more than £400m in August to test whether disabled claimants were eligible for the new benefit.

Atos is receiving £238m for work in Scotland, north-east and north-west England, according to the Department for Work and Pensions.

At the time, the company described its subcontracting of work to NHS Lanarkshire as a "partnership", adding: "It means that consultations will take place where people feel most comfortable – in the heart of their local community – and they will be conducted by health practitioners that have first-class expertise in dealing with the needs of disabled people."

Atos said the supply chain model in Scotland was likely to be similar to those soon to be announced in England.

A DWP spokesperson said: "We are taking a new approach working with regional providers for a service which best meets local needs. It was open to NHS organisations to bid for a place on the health and disability assessment framework but none did so.

"We believe that it is right for Atos to partner with the NHS to offer Pip claimants familiar surroundings and experienced health professionals. The partnership proposed here demonstrated best value for money for the department and its claimants."

A tax on carers: Charities say 420,000 disabled people will be hit by bedroom tax 

The Mirror, 21st February 2013.

Spare rooms are essential for many households with disabled people as they give a carer a space of their own. 

Thousands of disabled people could lose their homes and be plunged into debt thanks to the bedroom tax, charities say.

Anyone in a council or housing ​association property will have their housing benefit cut by 14% if they have a spare room and by 25% if they have two or more spare rooms.

But campaigners say 420,000 disabled people, their families and carers will be hit harder by the changes in April.

In a letter to Work and Pensions Secretary Iain Duncan Smith they warn today: “Unless disabled people and their families are protected, those affected face financial ​hardship or being forced to move – moving them away from their networks of support and out of homes adapted for their needs.”

The letter adds: “Many will be unable to cover the shortfall and may face falling into arrears, financial hardship and debt.”

Spare rooms are essential for many households with disabled people as they give a carer a space of their own.

And the charities – Carers UK, Mencap, MS Society, Macmillan Cancer, Disability Rights UK, Carers Trust and Contact a Family – say the bedroom tax, or “under-occupancy charge” may affect disabled people’s health due to stress.

They say it will ultimately cost councils more as new provisions will need to be made.

The bedroom tax could also hit the ​families of thousands of soldiers serving on the frontline and up to 67,000 pensioners.

A Department for Work and Pensions spokesman insisted: “We need to ensure a better use of social housing when two million people are on waiting lists.”

Our padded care room is classed as 'spare'

Lorraine Homayon-Jones had her house adapted to include a padded room so she could care for autistic daughter Rose at home.

Now she has been told the extra space counts as a “spare room” and her housing benefit will be cut by £15 a week.

Lorraine, 52, of Blackburn, Lancashire, who is Rose’s full-time carer, said: “I am very worried and upset. It’s a large chunk of money.”

Petition:
Sign the petition set up by the Sunday People calling for help for victims of the bedroom tax. To sign the petition click on  http://epetitions.direct.gov.uk/petitions/45141
Travel and Leisure:
GUARDIANS OF OUR OWN TOWN CENTRES!  MESSAGE FROM THE NFB:  David Bates.

Planners and Highway Engineers are often shocked to learn that people with little or no sight exist and have been regularly walking through their town centre for many years, especially when the problems are explained to them in detail.  Then they are usually able to modify their plans to allow continued access.


To keep our town streets accessible to blind people, we need to explain to the designers and planners exactly what the problems are, and we need to tell them at the planning stage, because after the installation has been commenced it is virtually impossible to get the layout rectified.


It is therefore of vital importance that members find out about proposed changes in their local area at the earliest possible stage, and to notify the Federation or the brand leaders in time for negotiations to start to get the plans modified.


Blind access to your town centre may therefore depend upon YOU, keeping alert to the future plans of your local Council, and then warning the NFB, RNIB, or GDBA in time for your local Planners to be contacted.


Please remember that we will help wherever possible, but you are the guardian of your towns.  Accessibility! We await your instructions!

RNIB LAUNCHES TRAVEL MATTERS INFORMATION PACK
February is Travel Matters month and the RNIB is launching a free travel pack to help blind and partially sighted people use public transport.


Using public transport is an essential part of everyday life. For many blind and partially sighted people it's the only way they can get to work, visit friends and family or attend medical appointments. However, using public transport can be challenging, especially when services vary depending on where you live and who operates them. 


The new travel pack has information about planning journeys, concessions and discounts, travel products and details of other organisations that can help. RNIB are also working closely with operators to improve transport services for blind and partially sighted people, as well as campaigning for changes to public transport. 


It is available in large print, Braille and on audio CD. To receive the free pack call 0303 123 9999 or email helpline@rnib.org.uk. Alternatively, you can download the pack from our Travel matters page. 

Contact: nbmagazine@rnib.org.uk 

"Good news from ScotRail for those with assistance dogs travelling on the sleepers: 
Douglas Gilroy.
 

ScotRail has decided to remove the 48 hour advance notice. They plan to bring the deep cleaning in-house to reduce the need to provide advance notice to a contractor. The obligation not to charge Assistance Dog owners (all working dogs) for cleaning will remain free and upgrades will be done subject to berth being available, but again this will be free.

Obviously, the printed material will not be updated as of now but will do so as we review the material.

We will update our websites. We hope that these positive changes will be welcome by your members and please feel free to pass this on to others whom I may have missed.

Patrick Nyamurundira.

Scottish Government Recognises the Importance of Qualified Professionals working with people with a Visual Impairment
Local Charity, Forth Valley Sensory Centre, has been instrumental in securing funding from the Scottish Government for training to be provided to staff within Local Authorities who work with people with a visual impairment.

Angela Bonomy, Project Lead (sensory impairment), Community Care division, Scottish Government, says 

“The Scottish Government recognizes the important role played by the statutory sector in delivering front-line services for people with a sensory impairment and the forthcoming Sensory Impairment Strategy, which is due to be released for public consultation, builds on this further”
The training will be delivered at Glasgow Caledonian University via Provision Solutions’ BTEC Professional Diploma in Rehabilitation Studies (Visual Impairment) an academically accredited level 4 course.

Andrew Dodgson, Operations Director at Provision Solutions explains:

“This is excellent news for people with a sight loss in Scotland. As the only provider in the UK with an intake of students in 2013, we welcome this opportunity to add to this and deliver high quality education in Scotland.”
Students on the course will develop their knowledge and understanding of the rehabilitation process and the impact of sight loss alongside the teaching of the practical skills and techniques required by people with a sight loss.

“This grant demonstrates the commitment of The Scottish Government to recognise the importance of professional staff to supply high quality services to those who need it most” says Andrew Dodgson, Provision Solutions 

The course is modular and allows students to continue working while studying. The mix of online materials, one day lectures and workplace experience makes for a dynamic and varied learning programme suitable for students and employers. 

If you would like any further information regarding the BTEC Professional Diploma in Rehabilitation Studies (Visual Impairment) Level 4 & 5 please visit http://www.provisionsolutions.co.uk%20/ or contact andrew.dodgson@provisionsolutions.co.uk
European Parliament backs law to tone down harmful traffic noise:

 

Noise limits for cars would be tightened to protect public health, under a draft law voted in Parliament on Wednesday. MEPs also recommended introducing labels to inform consumers about new cars' noise levels and adding sound to hybrid and electric vehicles to alert pedestrians.

Persistent exposure to high levels of traffic noise can prove physically draining, disrupt organ functions and contribute to cardiovascular and other diseases. Research by the European Environment Agency shows traffic exposes half of the EU's urban population to noise levels above 55 decibels (db).

"The harmful impact of traffic noise has been scientifically proved but the legislative proposal is entirely focused on the noise generated by the vehicle engine. My idea was more comprehensive from the beginning, we need to address other factors such as road tar quality, aerodynamics and tyres", said rapporteur Miroslav Ouzký (ECR, CZ), after the draft legislation was adopted with 401 votes in favour, 228 against and 20 abstentions. He will now negotiate an agreement with EU countries.


Tougher sound limits:
The draft legislation proposes to phase in new limits six and eight years after the new rules come into force. The first phase would apply to new vehicle models, the second to all new vehicles entering into service.

The limit for standard cars would be reduced to 68 db from 74 db currently. More powerful vehicles would be allowed a margin of 2 to 6 extra decibels. However, MEPs maintained the limit for the most powerful heavy lorries (over 12 tonnes) at 81 db.


MEPs recognise that vehicle noise is also affected by the road surface, tyre noise and aerodynamics.

Noise labels:
Members also want new cars to be labeled on their noise performance to inform consumers. Similar labeling schemes already exist for fuel efficiency, tyre noise and CO2 emissions.

Silent danger:
MEPs are concerned that quiet electric and hybrid car engines can pose a threat to pedestrians and want compulsory requirements in future to add sound to these vehicles. The draft legislation points to a number of standards that must first be developed for such "Acoustic Vehicle Alerting Systems (AVAS)".

An extract from Feb. 2013 GUIDE DOG MATTERS:

Sent in by David Bates.

PARKING ATTITUDES SURVEY RESULTS.

At the end of last month, you might have noticed media coverage of the results of our survey for our Streets Ahead campaign. We found that almost half of drivers admit they park on pavements but don't think about the danger they pose to people with sight loss. We believe this thoughtless behaviour is making some of our town and city centres and suburbs no-go areas for blind and partially sighted people, and can undermine the life-changing freedom offered by a guide dog partnership.

The YouGov poll showed that most drivers (54%) admit they park on the pavement. However, nearly five out of 10 drivers (48%) who said they park on pavements haven't thought about the problems it could cause to visually impaired people.  Many pavement parkers also haven't thought about the  possible risk they pose to other vulnerable road users like the elderly (50%), and adults with pushchairs (36%).

  We want councils in England to use the powers granted by the Department for Transport in 2011 to ban parking on pavements. We also want local authorities in London to ensure their pavement parking ban is being enforced. In Scotland, we're urging MSPs to ensure that Sandra White MSP's Responsible Parking (Scotland) Bill results in legislation enabling local councils to take action against inconsiderate parking. 

You can help by using our online tool to write to your local decision makers, urging them to take action. Visit http://bit.ly/XFbJ2y.

Aids and adaptations:
TECHNOLOGY MADE EASY:

Pauline Topham.

“Getting interested in technology" is part of RNIB's initiative, in conjunction with BT, to show you that it isn't complicated to get started with technology. In our short series of videos we cover all of the popular topics and questions around technology and have made it really simple and user friendly. 

It consists of a series of videos, one for each chapter: 

    Chapter 1: Screen reader and screen magnification 

    Chapter 2: Smartphones and tablets 

    Chapter 3: Getting connected and staying safe online 

    Chapter 4: Social media networking 

    Chapter 5: Online shopping and banking 

    Chapter 6: Independent travel 

    Barriers preventing older people with sight loss from using the internet 

I found the ones I looked at very helpful and the dialogue meant that you could listen to all the information.  The catch 22 seems to be that they are only available on line, so you have to use a computer to access them. Suggest you ring RNIB on 0303 123 9999 (General Enquiries) 
RNIB sponsor low-cost starter computers for blind people:

RNIB in Partnership with computer recyclers..

RNIB are helping to equip a low-cost PC for blind and partially sighted people wishing to get their first computer in order to keep in contact with friends and family or shop, read and find out information.

The computer will be a reconditioned laptop coming with:

 Windows 7 - a popular and accessible computer system;

Microsoft Office 2007 - including Word for writing letters, Outlook for email, address book and calendar, and Excel for accounts or other number-crunching;

NVDA - a free screen reader that reads out the words on the screen with a very realistic synthetic voice to let a blind person use the computer;

IVONA - good-quality UK English male and female voices;

 Help - audio and text materials to help you get started.

RNIB will also provide help through the Technology Support Squad to unpack the computer and get it set up in your home, and introduce you to how to read and listen to the help material included.

If you want to use the Internet for email, Facebook, shopping or research, you would need to arrange your Internet connection separately. 

If you haven't used a computer before, you may want to spend some time learning how to use your new computer before getting an Internet connection.

The computer will be launched in early 2013 and be available from Computer Recyclers UK, telephone number 01443 434675. Various configurations will be available, costing from around £159.

If you're interested in finding out more about this scheme, please contact Computer Recyclers UK on 01443 434675.

CALIBRE OFFERS NEW WAY TO GET TALKING BOOKS:

Source Scottish Central Branch February 2013 Newsletter.

Calibre’s Audio Library has launched its new streaming service with all 6,200 digital books available online. Streaming is a service where Calibre audio books are delivered to you live as you listen using the internet, as opposed to downloads where the complete book is delivered before you start listening. You can listen to them on internet enabled devices, which includes computers and even mobile phones. 


This is an exciting development; instant access to all our digital books, no waiting for the post and complete mobility to listen to the book anywhere, any time, using your internet enabled smart mobile phones. As well as this new service our new library catalogue now includes a sample audio clip for all digital books. Anyone can listen to the audio sample - you do not have to be a member. You can of course still listen to books on MP3 CD or memory stick on a wide variety of easily available players. 
 

At Calibre there are two membership options. For a single payment of £35 you can enjoy great books (including streaming), with no annual subscription to continue using Calibre’s service – once you join, it’s free to use for as long as you like! 


If you would like a player we have two packages that include the joining fee, a choice of players posted to you and free books for life. For £65 there is a choice of two USB memory stick players. We offer Laplock Technology’s Boombox Plus, or the Kings Audio Sovereign. You can of course purchase players individually.


If you enjoy reading, but have never tried audio books before, then we also offer a three month free trial period. You can borrow a single book at a time and at the end of the twelve weeks you can join our library with the membership option that suits you.


For more information call our Membership Services Team on 01296 432 339 or visit their website.

Samsung  struggles to block iPhone function for the blind:

By Leo Kelion Technology reporter, BBC News. 

Samsung has suffered a setback in its effort to win an iPhone ban based on a function making its software accessible to blind people.

The South Korean firm had sought an injunction in a German court arguing Apple's Voiceover screen-access facility infringed one of its patents.

However, the judge has ordered the case to be suspended pending another ruling that could invalidate Samsung's claim.

Disability campaigners had expressed concern about the case.

Apple's Voice Over function is used by blind and partially-sighted people to hear a description of what the iPhone is showing by touching its screen.

The software covers text and icons including audio descriptions of the battery level and network signal. It also allows the phones to be operated via Braille-based add-ons.

Samsung had argued that Apple had failed to licence a patent it owned which describes pressing a button to make a handset describe its display. The basis for this was that Voiceover could be switched on by triple-clicking the iPhone's home button.

Apple declined to comment.

A statement from Samsung said: "For decades, we have heavily invested in pioneering the development of technological innovations in the mobile industry, which have been constantly reflected in our products.

"We continue to believe that Apple has infringed our patented mobile technologies, and we will continue to take the measures necessary to protect our intellectual property rights."

'Regrettable in the extreme' 

Patent consultant Florian Muller, who was first to report the Mannheim Court's decision, questioned Samsung's tactics.

"If Samsung had only requested monetary compensation in this action, it would have made a much better choice than by trying to achieve, through the pursuit of an injunction, the deactivation or (more realistically) degradation of the voiceover functionality Apple provides to its German customers," he wrote on his blog.

The British Computer Association of the Blind said it was worried such an important feature might be threatened.

"A lack of access to information is arguably the biggest potential barrier to inclusion in society for blind and partially-sighted people," a spokesman told the BBC.

"If something as important as access to telephone technology had been blocked by the actions of one company over another the consequences for blind people everywhere would be regrettable in the extreme."

The Wall Street Journal's tech site was more damning.

"Leaving aside the ethics of asserting a patent against a feature designed to help the blind, this is unwise," wrote John Paczkowski.

"It's the PR equivalent of punching yourself in the face. Samsung has now identified itself as a company willing to accept the loss of accessibility for the vision-impaired as collateral damage in its battle with Apple."

Apple and Samsung have fought a number of patent cases against each other in courts across the world. 

The biggest award involved a US jury ordering Samsung to pay Apple $1.05bn (£688m) in damages. The judge in the case later rejected Apple's call for the sum to be increased and a sales ban on some Samsung handsets.

Notes from the networking workshop :

Val Humphries.

At the recent AGM I ran a workshop on networking with Caroline Huntley. We covered both social and face to face networking and Caroline gave a really good explanation of what all the different social networking terms mean and how they can be used. 

There are no “rules” for successful networking but hopefully some of these tips might help. 

The do’s and don’ts of networking 

Very few people enjoy these networking type events, and even the most confident of us can struggle. It’s even harder if you can’t see people’s name badges, can’t make eye contact or can’t recognise people. Here are a few tips to make it a bit easier. Most may seem like common sense, but believe me; it can be easy to make a very simple mistake when you are nervous. These are all tried and tested tips used by successful blind and partially sighted networkers. 

Do’s :

· Do your research. Find out as much about the event, who will be there, the venue, timings etc. 

· Try and get a list of attendees beforehand. Talk to the event organisers. Even a rough list of who might be there would help.

· Arrive early. It gives you a chance to get used to the lay out of the room, the venue and meet people as they arrive.

· Find a place to leave your coat and bag. Trying to juggle a coat, bag, white stick or dog and a drink can be a nightmare.

· Go to the toilet before the event starts. You’ll feel more comfortable and relaxed, and you’ll know where they are, so you can direct other people. 

· Talk to as many people as possible. They may not all seem like useful contacts at the time, but you never know when you might need them. 

· Make a list of people you want to meet in advance.

· Take time to read the welcome pack. If you are given a welcome pack on arrival try and find a quiet corner to read it, or ask one of the event organisers to read through the attendees to you. You don’t want to miss out on that really useful contact. 

· Make sure you have plenty of appropriate material with you such as business cards or leaflets. 

· Find a central point in the room to “lurk”. No one is going to come and talk to you if you are pinned to the wall. Standing near to the refreshments or information stands can often work well. 

· Keep your body language open and relaxed, and try to look in the direction of people’s faces. Even if you can’t make eye contact its important to look at people. Looking at the floor with your arms folded doesn’t make you look very approachable. 

· Smile and look approachable. 

Don’ts:

· Turn up to anything. Make sure the event is appropriate. There is no point going to something that’s not going to be useful, unless you want to practise your networking event skills. 

· Don’t be late. Try to arrive either early or on time. It makes a good impression and gives you an advantage. 

· Don’t worry if you are the first person there. It can seem a bit daunting if you are the first to turn up, but remember this will show how keen you are. 

· Don’t be afraid to go up and talk to people. The majority of people dread this kind of event, so will usually welcome someone else breaking the ice. 

· Be careful of drinks and food at events, especially hot drinks served in disposable cups or food that has the potential to be messy. 

· Don’t allow yourself to be “sat” somewhere while you eat. This only works if everyone else is sitting. Otherwise it just singles you out and makes networking impossible. 

· Be careful of buffets, especially if you have food allergies or just don’t like something. 

· Avoid messy food. You are not going to make the best impression if you have half your dinner down your tie. 

Support workers/guides

It can be useful to have a friendly face at an event, and taking someone who can act as your guide seems like a really good idea, especially if they are also interested in the event. Here are a few tips on taking a friend or support worker with you. 

· Make sure other people don’t talk to you through your support worker. 

· Don’t end up only talking to them and not making the most of the chance to network. 

· Talk beforehand about the kind people you want to meet, and let them know if there is anyone specific you want to talk to. 

· Don’t let them take over. 

· Be clear about the help you need. 

Very few people actually enjoy networking events, and they can be hard work. But hopefully these tips will help to make it a bit easier for you. 

Social Networking by Caroline Huntley :

Here is a brief description of different social networking applications and how they might be used effectively for networking, getting your views heard and gathering information from others.

Facebook

This is a social networking sight which is primarily used for linking with friends for social chat, arranging to meet up in groups for social occasions. You need to invite friends and be invited to others Facebook personal networks. Messages can be posted to all linked people or as private messages.  Pictures, Web links and  Audio files can be included in messages. Many Access Technology users prefer to use the mobile version on the PC. There are Facebook Aps for smart phones too.

Another similar site is Friends Reunited.

Twitter

Twitter messages are confined to 140 characters.  Twitter is a more public site where anyone can view your tweets. You can be followed by anyone who has a Twitter account and you can follow anyone, but occasionally you may need to seek permission from the account holder. Direct (private) messages may also be exchanged with followers. Twitter is often used to present views, recommend websites or resend other tweeter’s comments. Activities which include you, e.g. mentions by others or direct messages received, are e-mailed to you. Twitter is useful for promoting campaigns or organisational information and for following organisations of interest.

There are many accessible applications both for the PC and smart phone, and the mobile Twitter site is the most Jaws-friendly of the standard sites.

Audioboo

This is an application which can be used with a smart phone to record messages or sound for up to five minutes and post via Twitter or Facebook.

Flicker

This is a picture sharing social network associated with Twitter.

Linked-in

This is a business networking tool. Individuals and organisations with an interest in similar concepts, topics or ventures can use Linked-in to connect to each other. You need to invite others and accept invitations in return. There are many Linked-in groups world wide where you can post comments related to specific subjects. This site can be used to upload your CV and get information regarding employment and trustee opportunities. 

Wordpress

This is the most popular blog hosting site. Blogging is a popular way of writing longer articles about subjects that interest you. Many people use them to chart specific activities e.g. travel or learning experiences. Blogs are public and comments can be posted by any reader. Twitter, Facebook or Linked-in can be used to promote the contents of your blog.

Survey Monkey

This is an application which allows anyone to create a questionnaire.  It is an extremely useful, effective and accessible business or research tool.

Doodle 

This is a very easy-to-use organising tool. Use when you need to get a number of people together on the same date and do not have access to their calendar. A number of dates can be offered and invitees select the ones they are able to attend and the most popular date can be chosen using the responses.

Skype

Skype is a video-audio application which allows people to connect with each other face to face (using a Webcam) or via headphones and a microphone for audio only. It is possible to get groups together across the world or to simply include a person who is unable to attend a meeting in person.

There are other applications for the phone and PC which have similar functions. Some examples include:

Facetime (iPhone or Mac), Zello, and Heytell.

Webinar

This is a conference or seminar organised by an organisation to which delegates are invited to participate via telephone or electronic connections. These may include interaction via typing on the keyboard or speaking.

Here are a list of useful websites:

m.facebook.com (Facebook mobile site)

m.twitter.com  (Twitter Mobile Site)

www.friendsreunited.com 

www.linkedin.com

www.flicker.com
www.audioboo.com
www.doodle.com
www.wordpress.com
www.surveymonkey.com
www.skype.com
Sturgeon in disability row over 2014 Games:

Sunday 13 January 2013 

Tom Gordon
Scottish Political Editor

DEPUTY First Minister Nicola Sturgeon is being targeted by protesters who want the controversial "fit-for-work" benefits test company Atos dropped as a sponsor of the Glasgow 2014 Commonwealth Games.

DEPUTY First Minister Nicola Sturgeon is being targeted by protesters who want the controversial \"fit-for-work\" benefits test company Atos dropped as a sponsor of the Glasgow 2014 Commonwealth Games. 

Around 15 demonstrators carrying "Atos Kills" posters invaded a constituency surgery in Sturgeon's Glasgow Southside seat on Friday to demand an end to the deal.

The peaceful protest ended after police were called to the Larkfield Centre in Govanhill but there were no arrests.

Sturgeon personally welcomed Atos as an official sponsor of Glasgow 2014 last year, calling the French IT giant's involvement "a significant step forward for the Games".

The company will supply the software to accredit up to 70,000 athletes, volunteers and officials, and run the Glasgow 2014 website.

Sturgeon is also the Scottish Government's leading voice on welfare issues – last week she announced an expert group to help devise a welfare system reflecting "Scottish values" and fairness under independence instead of the cuts being imposed by Westminster.

Protesters say Atos could not be further from those Scottish values, given its central role in the UK government's welfare reforms.

Atos Healthcare has a £110 million annual contract with the Department of Work and Pensions to run work capability assessments of the sick and disabled, and a £400m deal to assess mobility benefits.

Critics say the tests are flawed, degrading and inefficient, with one in six passed as fit to work winning an appeal against the decision.

The Atos sponsorship of the London 2012 Olympics and Paralympics led to protests, and similar actions are now planned in Glasgow. The 2014 HQ was occupied last month, and protesters have threatened to disrupt the Scottish equivalent of the Olympic torch relay if Atos is still a sponsor.

The SNP Government is funding about 80% of the £550m price tag for the Games.

However, a video of Friday's protest shows Sturgeon denying any say over the sponsorship: "Obviously the benefits side of this is not a matter for the Scottish Government, it's a UK Government issue ... I will take on board what you said to the Commonwealth Games. Obviously, it's not my decision in terms of sponsors."

Protester David Churchley, co-founder of the Black Triangle disability rights group, said Atos sponsorship was "absolutely scandalous and beyond belief" and that Sturgeon had tried to give protesters the brush off.

He said: "They have learned nothing from the Olympics. They're just riding roughshod over disabled people and those who support us. But Friday will be just one of many stunts we will be mounting up to the Games."

Sean Clerkin of Citizens United said: "The SNP Government is being hypocritical. They criticise the Tory-led Coalition for what they're doing to welfare, while welcoming Atos as sponsors of the Commonwealth Games.

"Nicola Sturgeon is the person talking about a welfare system with Scottish values. If she's going to live up to those values, she should ensure Atos is dropped as a sponsor."

An Atos spokesman said: "While we fully respect people's right to peaceful protest and understand this is a highly emotive issue, Atos is proud to be an official supporter of the Glasgow 2014 organising committee." 

An SNP spokeswoman added: "We are opposed to the criteria and tests set by the UK Government that Atos deliver, and have made clear that they should reconsider this approach. 

"We are looking forward to a positive Commonwealth Games that will be a great opportunity to showcase Scotland to the world."

The video of the protest can be seen at citystrolls.com 

Words of Wisdom:

Sent in by Pauline Topham.

"In an orchard there should be enough to eat, enough to lay up, enough to be stolen, and enough to rot on the ground."  James Boswell. 
"A tree is known by its fruit; a man by his deeds. A good deed is never lost; he who sows courtesy reaps friendship, and he who plants kindness gathers love." St Basil (329 – 379​​).
Finally:  Hopefully, you will have found this newsletter both interesting and informative. Please keep articles and reports coming for inclusion in future issues.  Please mark submissions ”For Fed News.” 

The deadline for the May  issue is  Friday 25th April.
Bill Campbell. Fed News Editor.

N.F.B.U.K.  contact details.  NFBUK, Sir John Wilson House, 215 Kirkgate, Wakefield, West Yorkshire, WF1 1JG, Tel: 01924 291313, Email: nfbuk@nfbuk.org .

Disclaimer: Whilst making all reasonable efforts to provide correct information, NFBUK cannot guarantee that the data provided by this Newsletter is accurate in every respect. Contents are passed on for recipient‘s information only, and NFBUK does not endorse and is not responsible or liable for any content, advertising, products, or other materials on or available from included projects, websites or resources. 
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